
I am in favor of SB 210 going before the people of Oregon to give thought and re-assess our 

current voting structure. It's a good thing to reevaluate when there is apparent questions and 

division among the people of our state in regards to this issue. We should all want free and fair 

elections by working on election integrity. 

I've had a ballots of an ex boyfriend come to my current residence ever since he left and went 

back to California. Returning the ballot is not helpful, still comes. I reached out to Secretary of 

State via email to ask questions about what to do with the ballot and how to remove the person 

off our state voting registry. They directed me to Washington County Elections. Ultimately I 

found out the person who left has to complete the cancellation form. I contacted him via 

Facebook to let him know and gave him link. He acknowledged it and said he would complete 

later, that was 5/16/24. I don’t know if he did or not but still got his general action ballot and I 

messaged him about it, that was 10/23/24. He has not lived in Oregon for the past 7-8 years, zero 

reason a ballot should still be sent. It does present opportunity for voter fraud. How many people 

who leave actually complete that form or even know about it? 

As an Oregonian, I would be okay with voting in person as primary way of voting while still 

have mail in vote with stricter security measure like our state IDs. I would like to see what the 

rest of our state thinks too, it should be on the ballot. Thank you. 

Respectfully, 

Angie Golisch  

 

 

 


